
FOREWORD 
 
Greetings to all of us, 
 
The spirit to continue to give the best encourages us to continue to improve 
ourselves and make various improvements in managing Jurnal Ilmu Perilaku. We 
made changes to the appearance of the article, from initially two columns to one 
column to make it easier for readers. In addition, in this issue we published 6 articles. 
Everything is the result of empirical research. The first article is a correlational study 
that looks at the relationship between fathering self-efficacy and parenting stress in 
fathers who have more than one child in early childhood. The second article 
discusses the influence of the role of self-compassion and social support on parenting 
stress in working mothers. Third article discusses the difficult situations (sources of 
stress) faced by students, an overview of stress conditions in terms of demographic 
variables, predictions of the role of coping strategies in influencing the stress 
conditions faced by students, and efforts that can be made to promote and prevent 
mental health based on school. 
 
The fourth article contains research that tries to see the relationship between mental 
health literacy and public stigma with attitudes towards psychological assistance in 
college students. The next article, the fifth article, discusses how the contribution of 
online communication between parents and children to the life satisfaction of 
adolescents whose parents work. The sixth and last article discusses family 
functioning, happiness at school, and self-esteem related to bullying in adolescents. 
The results of this study also prove the accuracy of previous studies. 
 
We would like to thank and give our highest appreciation to all review partners who 
have taken the time to review the manuscripts in our journal. Only because of their 
willingness and volunteerism to review the manuscript, Jurnal Ilmu Perilaku can 
continue to be published on an ongoing basis. With the increasing number of quality 
manuscripts entered in the Behavioral Science Journal, we hope that reviewers will 
be happier and more challenged in reviewing subsequent manuscripts. 
 
To all readers, we hope that some of the articles that we publish can provide useful 
new insights and inspiration. In addition, we also invite all readers to publish their 
best manuscripts in our journal. We hope that our small endeavor can provide 
benefits and contribute to the development of psychology in Indonesia. Happy 
reading!  
 
Greetings,  
 
Editor. 
 


